www.SBCounty.gov



Department of Public Works

- Flood Control
- Operations
- Solid Waste Management
- Surveyor
- Transportation

Kevin Blakeslee, P.E. Director

August 2019

SUBJECT: SPRING VALLEY LAKE PAVING PROJECT

Dear Resident:

The San Bernardino County Board of Supervisors approved a project to pave all roads in the Spring Valley Lake community in the coming months. Project improvements will include asphalt pavement overlay, construction of new or upgrading of existing sidewalk ramps at various locations in accordance with Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) standards, painting traffic striping, and other related improvements. Additional improvements on Spring Valley Parkway, from Huerta Street to Pier Drive, will include replacement of damaged sidewalk and the replacement of all curb and gutter on both sides and at the center median. The roads which were paved in 2016 will be excluded from this project, namely Country Club Drive, Kalin Ranch Road, Pah-Ute Avenue (from Ridgecrest Road to Spring Valley Parkway) and Yates Road.

Construction is tentatively scheduled to begin in late summer 2019 and will last about six months. Approximately one week prior to construction on your street, the County's contractor will distribute "Notice to Residents" in both English and Spanish to local residents and businesses. The contractor will also provide project update schedules to Spring Valley Lake Association for online distribution. At certain times during construction, lane closures will be required. When lane closures are implemented, traffic control will direct motorists around the construction activities. Emergency services will be allowed access at all times. We encourage you to allow additional time in your commute schedule for possible delays and to please drive with caution and reduce speeds through work zones.

Street parking will be prohibited at certain times during paving operations. The County requests that residents assist by moving vehicles that are parked on the street when asked by the contractor. Residents will be given prior notice advising when vehicles need to be moved. The community's assistance with moving street parked vehicles when notified by the contractor will reduce construction delays.

We regret any inconvenience this work may cause you, and we look forward to the timely completion of this project that will enhance the quality of life in our local communities. Thank you for your patience and cooperation in assisting us in constructing this project.

If you have any questions or concerns about this project, please contact Joseph Schweitzer, P.E., Resident Engineer, at (909) 387-7920.

Sincerely,

MAZIN KASEY, P.E. Deputy Director - Transportation

MK:EH:eh

cc: First Supervisorial District Spring Valley Lake Association